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SURVIVAL FACTORS SPECIALIST REPORT 

 

A. Accident   : DCA12FA062 

 

 LOCATION   : Buena Vista, Colorado 

 DATE        : April 15, 2012 

TIME      : ~2349 central daylight time (cdt) 

AIRCRAFT  : Airbus 319-132, N808AW  

OPERATOR   : US Airways 

 

B. Survival Factors Group:  None formed 

 

C. Summary 

 

 On 15 April 2012, at approximately 2349 local time, an Airbus Industries A319-132, US 

registration N808AW, s/n 1088, operated by US Airways as flight 496 from PHX to DEN, 

encountered severe mountain wave turbulence at flight level 320 in the vicinity of Buena Vista, CO.  

Two flight attendants were injured during the encounter.  There were no pilot reports (PIREPS) of 

turbulence in the area prior to the encounter.  The flight continued to DEN, and landed normally.  

There was no damage to the aircraft. 

 

D. Details of the Investigation 
 

 The survival factors specialist was asked to collect and review cabin crew statements. The 

attached flight attendant statements were provided by US Airways. The following is a summary of 

the statements: 

   

There were briefings from the flight crew of turbulence coming out of PHX. The flight attendants 

stayed seated for a ‘little bit’ after departure but the flight experienced little to no turbulence prior 

to event. The cabin was prepared, the flight attendants had completed their walk through trash 

service/compliance check and a final fasten seatbelt announcement was made. Shortly after being 

seated in their jumpseats waiting for final descent into DEN, at the top of the descent about 25 

minutes prior to arrival at DEN, the airplane experienced “severe turbulence” and there was a 

“change in the pitch” of the airplane. Both flight attendants in the aft galley (positions B and C) 

were thrown from their jumpseats and hit their heads on the ceiling. The forward flight attendant 

(position A), who was able to remain in her jumpseat, went to the aft galley to assess the 

situation. The aft flight attendants were lying next to each other on the galley floor and a doctor 

was already attending to their injuries. The forward flight attendant returned to the forward 

galley, looking for any injured passengers along the way. There were two passengers who had 

also hit their heads. She notified the Captain of the injuries and the flight proceeded to DEN 

without further incident. None of the flight attendants had their seat belts fastened and two of the 

three flight attendants recall seeing the seatbelt sign illuminated at the time of the event.  

 










